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Item #36
Dear Ventura County Board of Supervisors

I am one of the few original home owners left on Presilla Rd in Santa Rosa Valley. When we
moved here and started building our home, there was only one other house on Presilla Road.
We built our home in 1977 and we share a driveway with two other homes. When we
originally purchased our property, we gave up part of our property to be used as an easement
for the other land locked parcels. It was never intended to be used for commercial rentals. One
of these homes, 11365 Presilla Road, has recently been purchased and is now being used as an
Airbnb rental. T am 100 years old and I now have to listen to loud music and have cars driving
up my driveway late at night looking for the Airbnb next door. I used to walk on our shared
driveway to get exercise, but now I don’t dare because I wouldn’t be able to get out of the way
of all the speeding cars that drive on our shared driveway to go to the Airbnb rental. The entire
time we have lived here, our shared driveway has only been used for residential purposes. My
family and I moved out to Santa Rosa Valley and bought 15 acres to be away from noise and
traffic, yet now after all this time it has moved right next door to us. Please approve the TRU
Overlay for ALL of Presilla Road residences and for Santa Rosa Valley so it will become
peaceful once again.

Sincerely,

Gladys G. Parker
11421 E. Presilla Road
Santa Rosa Valley
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